
HB 533 -- Firearms in Vehicles of State Employees

Sponsor: Riddle

This bill specifies that the state cannot prohibit any state
employee from having a firearm in his or her vehicle on state
property, provided the vehicle is locked and the firearm is not
visible. These provisions apply only to the state as an employer,
when the state employee's vehicle is on property owned or leased by
the state, and the state employee is conducting activities within
the scope of his or her employment.


